May 12th, 2025 | MCP Housing Work Group
Absent: Chair Harrington, Mayor Lacey Beaty, Comm. Brim Edwards, Comm. Singleton, Mercedes Elizade, and Chair Craig Roberts
Welcome and Introduction
Commissioner West called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.
Commissioner West welcomed the work group and remarked upon the similar goals shared by members in recent meetings. He then provided an overview of the meeting’s agenda before introducing Melissa Arnold. 
Mission/Vision Framework Update
Melissa Arnold, the Strategic Initiatives Lead for Metro’s Housing Department, provided a brief insight into the work that staff has been doing behind the scenes. This work includes carefully reviewing the feedback and engagement provided by group members at past meetings. She described the process that housing staff are following to compile that information and stated that they will bring back their conclusions to the work group in June.
Auditor Evans Presentation on Governance Recommendations
Metro Auditor Brian Evans began by explaining his role as an elected auditor. He reminded members that the audit being discussed was completed in January 2024 and would not include more recent updates or changes made throughout regional programs. He shared that the 2024 audit resulted in 17 total recommendations centering around three major highlights.
The first highlight discovered an opportunity for greater efficiency to ensure timely and ongoing program oversight. The second highlight noted a discrepancy between the proportion of SHS funding by county and the proportion of chronic homelessness by county. The third highlight found that the effectiveness of programs was difficult to measure due to inconsistent definitions and tracking methods across cities and counties.
Mayor Batey of Milwaukie inquired about the feedback loop and timing surrounding the 17 recommendations provided in the 2024 audit. Evans stated that the first feedback loop collects manager responses to the recommendations. Additionally, there is a formal follow-up audit to gauge the progress of the recommendations.
Mayor Buck of Lake Oswego requested clarification on the ways that Metro’s audit and county audits may differ. Evans explained that in the past, he has created informal groups with county auditors. Their shared goal is to ensure that each audit engages different partners to improve efficiency. 
Mayor Buck followed up by asking whether there any areas limited in scope that Evans thinks may benefit from additional attention. Evans replied that he is interested in where recommendations could be directed to. 
Dr. Andrew Mendenhall with Central City Concern asked whether subsequent audits monitor improvements that have been made since prior recommendations. Evans reiterated that there are two follow-up processes or feedback loops: the self-reporting done by managers through surveys and, in some cases, additional formal audits that reevaluate KPIs.
Dr. Mendenhall also wondered how the public is given the opportunity to engage with these reports. Evans replied that the auditor’s office publishes all their work publicly, with occasional early release versions going out to news media. Additionally, the auditor’s office facilitates a series of public meetings and presents its findings to Council.
Commissioner Jerry Wiley of Washington County asked whether the auditor’s office evaluated the IGAs Metro has with the counties, or whether its scope stayed at a higher level. Evans answered that, initially, the audit focused on high-level questions. The subsequent audit in 2024 did explore the effectiveness of the IGAs, and the upcoming audit will continue to analyze KPIs related to the IGAs as well as following up on the provided recommendations.
Governance Discussion
Drawbridge facilitated a transition to the governance discussion, introducing Metro Council President Peterson and noting that the sheets on the group’s tables would help capture their reflections.
President Peterson shared the Proposed SHS Governance Reform Overview, which was presented to Council in January of this year. The presentation focused on high-level concepts, as supplemental information was provided to work group members in advance of the meeting.
President Peterson described how the proposed changes in governance can be put in motion by the Council. She clarified that Council will consider those changes regardless of a future ballot measure regarding the extension of the SHS bond program. Governance reform will include the definition of clear roles, informed planning and prioritization, effective evaluation and transparency, and compliance and accountability.
One proposed change would establish a Policy Advisory Committee. The structure of the PAC would mirror JPACT, the only other decision-making committee under Metro’s purview. The PAC membership would include three Metro councilors, six county leaders, six city leaders, six community experts, and three state agency representatives.
Following the presentation, Drawbridge coordinated a small-group activity where members were encouraged to reflect on the governance reforms suggested by President Peterson. Afterward, representatives from each group were called on to share one important insight from their discussions. Remaining insights and reflections were collected by Metro staff for further compilation and review.
The Effective Evaluation and Transparency group highlighted the importance of remembering and carrying forward what has been done right. 
The Compliance and Accountability group offered two reflections. First, that the government oversight committee significantly involve the elected officials as they directly represent voters’ interests. Second, that the governance structure hold people accountable to their stated outcomes. 
Finally, the Clear Roles group noted the importance of shortening the amount of time it takes staff to close the feedback loop and answer questions from non-staff members.
Melissa Earlbaum (Here Together) and Elizabeth Mazzara Myers (Westside Economic Alliance) both raised questions regarding the governance model and the piece counties will play. They asked for greater clarification on the balance of duties between the counties and Metro. Additionally, they conveyed the need for transparency regarding data collection and data sharing. 
Adjourn
Commissioner West noted that the next meeting would occur in two weeks’ time. He adjourned the work group at 5:46 p.m.
